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Kia ora, 
 
Following on from last week’s outstanding production performances, there were some great results from last 
weekend’s New Zealand Secondary Schools’ Cross-Country Championships, in Hamilton. The para team won the 
Team Spirit award winning $500 for the school, there are more details on the sports page. 
 
On Monday we held our final PTA meeting for the term.  I would like to thank members of the PTA for their support of 
the school, and for providing refreshments at the various evenings we have held this term.  The first PTA meeting 
next term is Monday 17th July.  If you would like to find out more please contact the PTA Chair Amanda at 
pta.chair@papanui.school.nz 
  
PPTA Te Wehengarua has called off all industrial action as it has agreed on the arbitration process for its pay 
dispute with the Ministry of Education. There will be no further industrial action while the arbitration process works 
through to its conclusion. 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  There will be a PPTA  PUM (Paid Union Meeting) on the morning of Wednesday 28th June.  To 
allow enough time for teaching staff to return from the meeting (held in the Christchurch Town Hall), Period 4 will 
begin at a slightly later time of 11.45am, therefore students should be at school by 11.40am and go straight to their 
Period 4 class.  Afternoon school will run as per normal 
Wednesday timetable. 
 
Thursday and Friday will be full timetable for all students.    
 
BUILDING UPDATE 
Easthub :  The boxing for the foundations have just been 
completed and the concrete floor will be poured on Saturday. 
 
Coming up in the first half of next term: 
 
17

th
 July – Start of Term 3  

28
th
 July - AC Conference Day 

 
August  
1

st
 2

nd
 and 3

rd
 August - Year 11 Drama and Year 12 CAC Dinner Theatre Assessment 

4
th
 - Senior Formal 

8th – 12th - Southern Jam 
10

th
 - Snr Course Selection Evening 

16
th
 - Year 10-11 evening 

21
st
 - Staff Only Day 

 
 

Ngā mihi 
 

Jeff Smith 
 Principal 

Change to Academic Counselling - Conference Day 

Academic Counselling Conference Day has moved to the second Friday of Term 3 - Friday 28th July. The 
conversations that take place on this day are tremendously valuable for our students as they navigate the remainder 
of 2023 and plan for 2024 and beyond. 
 

All students will be home roomed for the day and the usual timetable will not operate. The day will fit within the usual 
timings of our current timetabled school day and run from 8.30-2.30pm. Parents and caregivers will not attend 
conferences this year and will instead receive an email outlining the conversations and aspirations set.  
 

Any queries can be directed to Lynette Archer, Deputy Principal, arl@papanui.school.nz 

mailto:arl@papanui.school.nz


School Policies 

Our school policies can be found at   https://papanui.schooldocs.co.nz 
 

Username:  papanui         password:   pride 

From the Careers Department 

Night Classes 

Our Term 3 night-classes are now open for enrolment.  
Classes begin the week of 24 July and most run for 7 
weeks.  For a full list of courses and enrolment please visit 
our website  
 
https://www.papanui.school.nz/com-edu/categories or 
email ace@papanui.school.nz or telephone our office on 03 
352 0701. 

News from the Careers Department 
 
Auckland University Information Evening 2023 27th Jun, 2023 6:00 pm Online with Auckland University  
Register using this link  https://www.auckland.ac.nz/en/manawa-mai/info-evening.html 
 
STEMinism-Women in Engineering and Women in Technology 27th Jun, 2023  6:30 pm  Rātā │Engineering 
Core Building (entrance off Creyke Road), University of Canterbury.  This free event is aimed at Year 11-13 students 
who identify as female and are interested in finding out more about STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and 
Maths) study and career options. Parents and teachers are also welcome. See the Careers team for registration 
information.  
Upcoming school based events 
 
Year 13 UC Law and Criminal Justice subject day Wednesday 2 August. We will take a group of students to this 
event but students must register first using this link https://events.humanitix.com/uc-law-and-justice-day-year-12-and-
13 
 
BECA Open Day Thursday 23 August This is an opportunity for Year 12 and 13 students interested in Engineering, 
Surveying, Architecture and related careers to see first hand what each career entails. Students will visit BECA a 
local business which has designed and built many of Christchurch's landmarks. Please come to the Careers area to 
sign up.  
 
If you or someone you know is looking for full or part time workers we would love to hear from you! We have 
many great students looking for opportunities to earn money and gain skills and experience in the workforce. Please 
contact us on one of the emails below.  
 
For more details about all these events check out our website https://papanui.careerwise.school/  or contact a 
member of the Careers team 
James Stewart   stj@papanui.school.nz,  Kerren Langdon  lnk@papanui.school.nz   Nicole 
Herbert hrn@papanui.school.nz or Bev Gordon grb@papanui.school.nz 
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Sports News 

Share your successes with us 
 
Here at Papanui we love to showcase what our students are doing outside of school in sport within our community. 
 
Have you competed in a Sports Competition lately?  Send your story and results (with pictures if possible) to Sarah 
(lms@papanui.school.nz) in the Sports Office. 
 
WINTER SPORT RESULTS 
 
Please see results below the sport’s results from some of our teams who have played over the last week.  Please 
note that due to the Co-Curricular Ban on Wednesday 21st June only the Football Premier Competition run by 
Mainland Football was able to be played, all other Wednesday sport was cancelled. 
 
BASKETBALL 
U20 Boys Basketball 53-113 loss vs Gators Grey 
U17 Boys Basketball 61-72 loss vs Christ’s White 
U15 Boys Basketball 71-93 loss vs CBHS A 
U15 Yr 10 Boys Basketball (Friday) 46-24 win vs STBD Yr 10 Red 
U15 Yr 9 Boys Basketball (Friday) 58-12 win vs CBHS Bricklayers 
Girls Friday Basketball Team 14-45 loss vs CGHS Yellow 
 
FOOTBALL 
Girls 1st XI Football Team 4-0 win vs St Margaret’s 
Boys 1st XI Football Team 1-0 loss vs Middleton Grange 
 
NEW ZEALAND SECONDARY SCHOOLS’ CROSS-COUNTRY CHAMPIONSHIPS 
A big CONGRATULATIONS to Daniel Wordsworth (pictured right), Josh Rae, Reuben 
Anguisaca–Bland, Sam Churchill, Ivan Drawbridge, Oliver King, Derek Lim, Lachlan 
Oakes and Toby Paterson who all competed at the NZ Secondary Schools’ Cross-Country 
Championships in Palmerston North last weekend. 
 
Our athletes competed individually on Saturday with Daniel finishing in an incredible 7th 
place in the Year 9 Boys Event out of 135 Competitors.  Well done Daniel, finishing in the 
Top 10 in New Zealand is quite an achievement. 
 
Papanui had 8 Para Athletes competing this year who all finished with some amazing 
results:- 
 
Josh Rae - 1st T38 
Lachlan Oakes - 2nd T20 
Reuben Anguisaca-Bland - 3rd T20 
Toby Paterson - 4th T20 
Ivan Drawbridge - 5th T20 
Oliver King - 6th T20 
Sam Churchill - 7th T20 
Derek Lim - 8th T20 
 
The Papanui athletes then competed in the NZSS Inter-Provincial Relays 
on Sunday morning with fantastic results. 
 
Daniel was part of the Year 9 Canterbury Boys Team who took out 3rd place. 
 
We had two Para-Senior Boys Team represent Canterbury this year:- 
 
Josh Rae, Lachlan Oakes, Toby Paterson and Oliver King took out 1st place. 
 
Sam Churchill, Ivan Drawbridge, Reuben Anguisaca-Bland and Derek Lim came in close behind in 2nd place. 
 
Well done team you came away with some fantastic results.  A very big thank you to Sharon Scott and Tony Clark 
who travelled with the team, and it sounds like they had an absolute blast! 
 
 

mailto:lms@papanui.school.nz


On Wednesday 21st June our Kimi Ora students attended the Canterbury Schools’ Special Olympics Indoor Football 
Tournament today at Pioneer where they had great results:- 
 
Division 1 Papanui 1st        Division 2 Papanui 1st 
Reuben Anguisaca-Bland                        Adi Pathak 
Cody Lamond                               Alex Skinner 
Lee West                                           Oliver King 
Ivan Drawbridge                                   Lily Reardon 
Toby Paterson                                      Sammy Lu 
Kalani Alexander                                    Ethan Lawson 
Samuel Pethig                                     Ryan Sutherland 
 
Division 3 Papanui 4th                   Division 3 Papanui 3rd                  
Grita Stowell                                          Halim Koorey 
Matthew Kofoed                                       James Docherty 
Derek Lim                                              Will Churchill 
Jack Dowling                                            Clark Slater 
Isabella Gardyne                                      Bronson Ditfort 
Piper Dykstra                                            Anton Hall  
                                 
Players of the day awards went to : Samuel Pethig, Adi Pathak, Clark Slater and Derek Lim 
 
 
If you play Winter Sport you may be interested in purchasing some of the Papanui High School Co-Curricular gear/
uniform. 
 
The Co-Curricular gear/uniform can be ordered from Withers & Co directly via the link below: 
https://withers-merch-shop.myshopify.com/collections/papanui-high-school-co-curricular  

Term 2 has seen Kia Kori Waitaha provide active recreation 
both structured and unstructured within Christchurch schools. 
We hope that the tamariki have benefited from all of our 
activations within Christhurch schools, in which we have 
received some positive feedback. 
 

• positive behavioural change 

• child-led play 

• positive playground and sport play within schools 
 
Keeping up with the momentum of this awesome mahi. Canterbury Cricket is running a Multisport Holiday 
Programme. There are less than 2 weeks until the school holidays so get a group of friends together and register 
your child/children now! 
 
Kia Kori Waitaha will be supporting Canterbury Cricket in this awesome kaupapa, and it would be hugely beneficial to 
see some of the tamariki we engage with there as well. 
 
All the programme information and registration form can be found on the CCA website:   https://
www.canterburycricket.org.nz/about-canterbury-cricket/ 
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